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Letter to Directors of Public Health and Chairs of Health and Wellbeing Boards, East Region

Dear 

We are enclosing a Briefing Paper written for the Housing LIN by the Institute of Public Care on Health, Wellbeing, and the Older People Housing Agenda. It is targeted primarily at Health and Wellbeing Board members, and is one of three papers which explore the practicalities of delivering housing for older people and maximising the benefits to health and wellbeing. It seeks to raise understanding of the impact of poor housing on the health and wellbeing outcomes of older people, and identifies strategic approaches that can be taken to influence the provision of housing and housing-related services which improve the health and wellbeing of the older population.

Well designed housing can make a positive contribution to both physical and mental health, as well as a play a preventative role, for example in falls prevention. Services provided by the housing sector such as support from scheme managers or home improvement agencies has been shown to reduce or delay reliance on formal downstream health and social care services. A range of examples may be found in the National Housing Federation’s Invest in Housing, Invest in Health
http://www.housing.org.uk/publications/find_a_publication/care_and_support/invest_in_housing,_invest_in_h.aspx 
President of ADASS, Sarah Pickup, in her address to the recent Extra Care Housing Conference, made clear that an integrated approach which includes not only health and social care sectors, but also housing, is essential to maximise people’s health and wellbeing in the context of scarce resources, and that this is applicable across the board, from planning for populations through to individual support planning.

Previously responsible for managing the Department of Health’s Extra Housing Fund, the Housing Learning and Improvement Network (LIN) is the leading ‘learning lab’ for a growing network of housing, health and social care professionals in England involved in planning, commissioning, designing, funding, building and managing housing, care and support services for older people and other vulnerable people with long term conditions. We enclose the LIN’s current brochure. For access to the Housing LIN’s comprehensive range of on-line resources, visit www.housinglin.org.uk 

In the East region one of our priorities is to raise the profile of housing within the region as the “third leg of the stool”. If we can assist in any way to ensure these valuable resources are not overlooked, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours sincerely

Cathy Mitchell ​– Chair of the East Region Housing LIN Steering Group and Director of Integrated Commissioning, NHS Cambridgeshire, and 
Sue Garwood – Lead for the East region Housing LIN
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